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Maria Ventura 
Regional Public Affairs  
Senior Public Affairs Manager 
 
1640 E. Gonzales Rd.,  
Oxnard, CA  93036 
323-627-5161 
 

March 18, 2022 
 
Associated Southern Inv Co. 
2360 Foothill Rd 
Santa Barbara, Ca 93105 
 
 
Dear Property Owner: 

This letter is to inform you that your property, known as Assessor Parcel Number 063-0-200-190 located in 
Ventura County, CA has been identified in a feasibility study that Southern California Gas Company 
(SoCalGas) recently completed regarding a planned modernization project at SoCalGas’ Ventura Compressor 
Station located at 1555 N. Olive Street in the City of Ventura.  

SoCalGas maintains and operates compressor stations that are strategically located along its pipeline system 
to keep the natural gas moving along the pipeline. The Ventura Compressor Station is the northern most 
compressor station on the SoCalGas coastal transmission system. The facility currently supplies natural gas 
for heat, hot water, and other uses to over a quarter of a million customers in Ventura and the Central Coast, 
including residential, business, industrial, and agricultural customers.  

The existing station compressor equipment was installed in the 1980s and is approaching the end of its useful 
life. The equipment needs to be modernized to meet the current and future needs of California’s energy 
infrastructure. SoCalGas intends to modernize the facility by replacing the three existing gas compressors at 
the Ventura Compressor Station with four new gas compressors. In August 2021, the California Public Utilities 
Commission (CPUC) requested that SoCalGas conduct a feasibility study for its planned modernization 
project. The CPUC asked for SoCalGas to analyze alternative site locations and equipment configurations to 
the planned project.  In response to that request, SoCalGas assessed potential alternative locations for the 
compressor station, some of which were identified by the community and some of which were identified by 
SoCalGas. Your property was one of the alternative locations identified in SoCalGas’s feasibility study.  

As such, we wanted to inform you that the feasibility study will be made available and the findings of the study 
will be presented at public forum meetings held on March 29th, 31st and April 2nd.   Please visit 
SoCalGas.com/Ventura for more information about the project, feasibility study and the public forum 
meetings.   

If you have any questions about the feasibility study or its identification of your property, please do not hesitate 
to contact me.   

Sincerely, 

 

 
 
Maria Ventura 
Regional Public Affairs  
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Maria Ventura 
Regional Public Affairs  
Senior Public Affairs Manager 
 
1640 E. Gonzales Rd.,  
Oxnard, CA  93036 
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March 18, 2022 
 
Wood-Claeyssens Foundation 
2360 Foothill Rd 
Santa Barbara, Ca 93105 
 
 
Dear Property Owner: 

This letter is to inform you that your property, known as Assessor Parcel Number(s) 060-0-310-175, 060-0-
310-185, 060-0-320-255, 060-0-320-195, 060-0-310-165, 060-0-310-155, 060-0-310-175, and 060-0-310-185 
located in Ventura County, CA has been identified in a feasibility study that Southern California Gas Company 
(SoCalGas) recently completed regarding a planned modernization project at SoCalGas’ Ventura Compressor 
Station located at 1555 N. Olive Street in the City of Ventura.  

SoCalGas maintains and operates compressor stations that are strategically located along its pipeline system 
to keep the natural gas moving along the pipeline. The Ventura Compressor Station is the northern most 
compressor station on the SoCalGas coastal transmission system. The facility currently supplies natural gas 
for heat, hot water, and other uses to over a quarter of a million customers in Ventura and the Central Coast, 
including residential, business, industrial, and agricultural customers.  

The existing station compressor equipment was installed in the 1980s and is approaching the end of its useful 
life. The equipment needs to be modernized to meet the current and future needs of California’s energy 
infrastructure. SoCalGas intends to modernize the facility by replacing the three existing gas compressors at 
the Ventura Compressor Station with four new gas compressors. In August 2021, the California Public Utilities 
Commission (CPUC) requested that SoCalGas conduct a feasibility study for its planned modernization 
project. The CPUC asked for SoCalGas to analyze alternative site locations and equipment configurations to 
the planned project.  In response to that request, SoCalGas assessed potential alternative locations for the 
compressor station, some of which were identified by the community and some of which were identified by 
SoCalGas. Your property was one of the alternative locations identified in SoCalGas’s feasibility study.  

As such, we wanted to inform you that the feasibility study will be made available and the findings of the study 
will be presented at public forum meetings held on March 29th, 31st and April 2nd.   Please visit 
SoCalGas.com/Ventura for more information about the project, feasibility study and the public forum 
meetings.   

If you have any questions about the feasibility study or its identification of your property, please do not hesitate 
to contact me.   

Sincerely, 

 

 
 
Maria Ventura 
Regional Public Affairs  
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